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Brazil - 23/01/2007

Marist Mission Assembly 
Province of Brasil Centro-Norte 
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One Heart, One Mission. This was the sentiment that the members of the Provincial Marist Mission Assembly shared at Brazlandia (Brasilia), from the 1st to the 3rd November 2006. The Provincial Assembly, which included seventy-two participants, was part of the Provincial stage of the preparation for the Marist International Mission Assembly which will take place at Mendes (RJ) in September 2007. Throughout the meeting, the group discussed the topic: “How have we come to be here – Itinerary travelled to the Provincial Assembly”, and studied future actions under the focus: “Proposals! What is the challenge for us and for the Mission?”

 “This was a very fruitful moment thanks to the diversity of the Province. We share all the challenges and all the hopes of our charism,” underlined Brother Luiz André, of Colatina (Est). “Contemplating the image of the Assembly is like reliving Pentecost, where everyone could speak the same language in diversity,” he added. 

On this occasion, each of the participants could communicate to the group the reflections that were made in the Units of the local phase, a fundamental part of the research process of a new way of living the Marist vocation and co-responsibility in evangelising action. 

 “The most important part of the event was being able to increase the field of vision of Marist mission. And it was very significant to observe the diversity of works that are being carried out, led by the same dream of the Marist charism,” noted Francisco Pereira, member of the Laity Commission. 

France - 22/01/2007

Provincial assembly - Province of L'Hermitage 
One heart, one mission 
Invited to allow ourselves to be enticed by the way of feeling and living as Marcellin did and allowing ourselves to be carried by the heart of this man of God, we gathered at the Hermitage from the 2nd to the 5th January. There were ninety-eight Marists present, brothers and laypeople, coming from Greece, Hungary, France, Catalonia and Algeria; all from different places and ways of living, but with a common experience and desire: to live in the way of Marcellin Champagnat, by sharing his mission. 

What we noted in the first place, before even starting the afternoon of the 2nd January, was the richness that is in each place of our Province (the richness that we obtain by working with children and young people); and noting these desires to live and feel Marcellin’s dream which goes beyond the consecrated life. Marcellin’s charism is shared, today, by the Brothers of Mary, lived in community, and a lot of people feel close to us: educators, students, families, former students, voluntary workers, catechists…

It is encouraging to see that Marcellin’s Spirit, lived in the community of brothers, is present in the different groups of laypeople and of Marist fraternities. May this Spirit be lived in community as without community, the Marist mission today has no meaning. 

We finished the work of the afternoon by visiting the first Marist community and by celebrating a Eucharist of thanksgiving for the 190th anniversary of the foundation of the Brothers of Mary at La Valla. 

In the evening, Brother Pau Fornells, Director of the Bureau of the Laity, enriched us with a talk: Looking at the shared mission, during which he gave us new challenges to continue to journey and to grow in the mission of working with children and young people, particularly with the most forgotten, in a shared way. He invited us, brothers and laypeople, to “read events in the light of what the Spirit is doing in the Church and in the world” and to note that the laypeople feel the same or more “passion for the Marist Charism, Spirituality and Mission” and call us to help them live them fully. 
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The second day, we started with a time of personal reflection to read the work document produced by the Provincial commission and the do a second reading of the reality which was shared in dialogue groups. 

From the “radiography” done in the morning, the analysis of the reality and observations, we worked in the afternoon on the convictions: the vertebral axes which give essence to Marist life. 

• Identity: we are inheritors, brothers and laypeople, of one same charism and one same spirituality. 

• The community dimension of the Mission: 

a. We give mutual support.

b. We want to journey together, sharing faith, life and mission. 

c. A pathway we must follow starting with co-responsibility. 

d. With a formation that is both common and specific.

• Our lot in the Church is to work with children and young people:

1. By announcing Jesus Christ in a way that is creative and adapted to our times. 

2. By welcoming young people and accompanying them. 

3. By witnessing by our lives that we love Jesus and his Gospel. 

4. By offering experiences and by inviting them to be a part of a community of life. 

We finished the work day with a Eucharist in which we were invited to look at “the rock from which we have been shaped.”

After the evening meal, we celebrated in the spirit of a family the feast of the Epiphany: everyone contributed something special from their place of origin to share and we sang Christmas hymns in different languages. 

The third day we were invited, from our observations and convictions to carry out these recommendations. 

The material developed in this Provincial Assembly will be sent to the European meeting that will take place at Guardamar (Spain) in July, and in the international meeting at Mendes (Brazil) in September of this year. 

Brother Xavier Barceló, Provincial, appointed the laypeople and the brothers who will participate in these meetings, once the consultations were done in writing in the assembly. 

This was an unforeseen assembly: between brothers and laypeople more than eight hundred persons participated in the different discussions proposed. The assembly had a rhythm that was tranquil, serene, reflective, celebratory and even, once could say, charismatic. 

Brother Jaume Bofarull 

Mexico - 22/01/2007

A time of Grace for México Central 
Provincial Marist Mission Assembly 
From the 8th to the 10th December 2006 we celebrated the Provincial phase of the Marist International Mission Assembly at Quinta Soledad (Tlalpan D.F.). Sixty-seven delegates from twenty-eight works shared for two days the local processes, what each work has carried out, its strengths and weaknesses, our concerns and our needs before God and the community.
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We celebrated this process as a time of grace which shook us and strengthened us in what we had just experienced and done both personally and as a community in each educational work. Taking up the Marist mission once more reanimated and enthused us. This helped us to focus ourselves on our situation, accepting our resistances and our lights and the look and the hands of people who are found close to us. We had the possibility of sharing our concerns and our needs before God and the community. 

We strengthened our sense of belonging to our real and palpable world where the Marist charism continues, alive today and always, in the children and the young people, in the works, in the schools, the local communities and the places where we are found. It’s the charism transformed into a struggle for justice, in courage and in strength for a more worthy and full life and to continue to participate, supporting each other and collaborating like a family and like brothers. 

We feel the challenge of obtaining a major commitment to our mission, of returning to the essence of the cause for which we are here and of our raison d’être. Saint Marcellin always repeated it: “To love God and to make him known and loved especially among the poorest children and young people.” We are conscious that this is a work of God and we are certain that he will give us the necessary grace so that it can be experienced in our community. 

We were able to share beyond the structure of the educational work and that which conditions the role that is there. We truly experienced a family spirit and one of common “union” between laypeople and brothers, sharing and living this beautiful mission. 

The joy of knowing each other, the fraternal dialogue, the presentation of each of our works, the times of prayer, the healthy and respectful discussion in small groups are riches that help us to accomplish the proposed objectives of the Provincial phase:

· Sharing life and celebrating together the call of God to the Marist mission.

· Sharing the experience and the results of the local processes.

· Developing the contribution of our Province to the Marist International Mission Assembly. 

· Choosing the people whose names will be given to the Council so that our representatives, one brother and two laypeople, may be chosen for the International Assembly.

The difference in the way of implementing the process in that which concerns the organisation, the convocation, the animation of meetings, our impropriety and in some cases the desertion during the process have been obstacles to overcome, obscurities that we felt necessary to recognise. 

We have experienced with joy, enthusiasm, reflection and discernment this Provincial phase, preparatory to the Marist International Assembly, marvellous and original. 

Arriving at the end of this Provincial meeting, we feel pushed towards the future of our mission, launching us together with audacity and hope, leaving our concerns, our expectations and our proposals in the hands of Jesus, Mary and Marcellin. May they inspire and guide us to realise this renewal of our mission, seeking to have one sole Heart and one same Mission. 

General House - 19/01/2007

Brother Basilio Rueda, still present among us 
A Saint who grows in the course of time 
The tenth anniversary of Brother Basilio Rueda’s death came smoothly into the calendar of our hearts. A very simple and sincere memorial celebration was held all along the year recently ended. Basilio’s figure grows as time goes on. Rest and stillness makes the excellent quality of a good wine emerge. Month after month, Br. Aureliano Brambila kept his memory alive through shorts reminding texts, which can be consulted in http//www.geocities.com.ricocepam/. 

In this year of memory, Basilio’s name has been framed in a plaque fixed in his family home, located in Acatlán de Juarez. Small signs here and there along the path show us that his fame of sanctity grows bigger step by step. 

On January 21 of 1996 Basilio’s life came to an end. He was a man whom “God had patiently prepared, equipped, formed to be the successor of Marcellin Champagnat for 18 years, in those extremely difficult moments after the Council”, to carry out the “mission of a universal loving service” in favour of all his brothers. 

When addressing his concluding words in the name of the Brothers, family members and friends, Brambila highlighted his figure: “Historically, he sets in the line of the successors of Marcellin, that is to say François, Louis-Marie, Nestor, Teofano, Stratonique, Diogène, Léonidas, Charles Raphaël, Basilio Rueda, Charles Howard, Benito Arbués, and now Seán Sammon. He is one of these men who are in charge of keeping the Founder’s charism alive in the Chruch and throughout the world. One of these men who care for Brothers coming together in following Christ, gathering around Mary, for the sake of children and young people in their actual life-situations. Basilio was the ninth in that rank of Marcellin’s remarkable disciples”.

While Basilio’s figure grows, today we joyfully celebrate his expanding fame of sanctity. Soon we will receive good news from the process of studying his writings which is being carried out by the experts who must guarantee their authenticity. In the meantime we allow ourselves to be accompanied by this brother of ours whose ideal was “¡To burn my life for Jesus! and… ¡to strew the road of life with friends! 

Nigeria - 19/01/2007

Provincial Assembly 
Province Of Nigeria 
Two years or so after the 5th Provincial Chapter, many Brother of the Province felt, it was time to stop, evaluate and orientate the Province once again in what areas that may be called for.

The Assembly started with the National Convention of the Lay Marist Movements in the Province. More than one hundred members were in attendance with a good number of Brothers also presents. New members from different Fraternities were received. This convention allowed the members a forum to socialise as member of a family and exchange ideas.
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During this Convention, the laypeople elected their representative, by a very democratic process, to the Mission Assembly in Brazil. Their delegate is in the person of Mr. Matthias Odemeh. Mr. Odemeh is an English teacher in our school. He has some proficiency in French Language. Mr. Odemeh has had contact with the Brothers for over forty years and a sound practising Catholic. At this Convention, the Fraternities were requested to come out with a plan for supporting the Brothers in vocations recruiting and with suggestions of topics that would be included in the Laity Formation Guide being developed in the Province.

Forty-five Brothers attended the Assembly. The Assembly reviewed the different aspects of our life in the light of the Reports of Kalisa and Maurice, Councillors General that visited the Province and resolutions of the 5th Provincial Chapter. The Participants felt that the Assembly was a renewal of the Province and urge one another, the Provincial and the Provincial Council to implement the recommendation of the Assembly.

The Assembly recommended to all the Brothers of the Province to renew their spiritual life to go back to their original motivations. The Brothers should revitalise once again their vowed life in the midst of the contemporary lures, naming a few, secularism Modernism and post-modernism, rush for fame and wealth, prevalent in the Nigerian society, quest for absolute freedom and bastardisation sexuality. 

The attention of the communities were drawn to the need to build up a community of Brotherhood and growth of the individual members; the need for strong community support of the brothers spiritual life and the need for the Local Superiors to interview the Brothers of their community regularly, as their right. 

The Br. Provincial and his Council were recommended to intensify efforts in the ongoing formation of the Brothers especially at professional level to meet the changing times. The Council must do something about the startling financial situation of the Province, especially as it concerns the social security of the Brothers. 

The assembly equally gave us the opportunity to affirm the wonderful things going on in the life of the Brothers and in the Province. We affirmed the apostolic zeal and missionary spirit of the Brothers, the strong community life of the Province and the willingness of the Brothers to live within the means of the Province. That we have kept afloat in the midst of oppressive social conditions of the country is a credit to the Brothers fidelity.

Br. Johnson Nwokeiwu 

Sri Lanka - 18/01/2007

The task of the Lay Partners in the field of Education 
The co-group members from our Marist Schools 
The co-group members from our Marist Schools had their get-together on 20th December 2006 at Holy Cross College, Kalutara. The meeting started with a short prayer. Mr. Bertie Fernando gave a brief reflection on the topic Lay Partnership and the task of the Lay Partners in the field of Education. 

The members proposed the following plan of action for the year 2007:

1. Publish a News Letter to share the activities done and to learn more about Lay partnership: Three issues for the year.

2. Organize a two-day retreat for the co-groups. Other teachers who are interested may be invited.

3. Celebrate the feast of St. Marcellin Champagnat.

The meeting ended with the Marist Novices, the members of the Champagnat Clubs and candidates to become Marist Brothers joining in for a variety entertainment program. The program came to a close with lunch. 

Argentina - 16/01/2007

First Profession and renewal of temporary vows 
Marist Province of Cruz del Sur 
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On the 8th January, the fourth annual retreat of the brothers finished at “Villa Mariste” in Mar de Plata (Argentina). Brother Josep María Soteras from the Province of L’Hermitage was the animator. 

At the closing Mass there was our Brother Charles Adrián Urrutia Núñez, who had just finished his novitiate at Cochabamba (Bolivia). And also the sub-master of novices “Chema” Custodi.

With the presence of numerous brothers we were able to celebrate the joy of the Consecration of “Carli” to the Lord Jesus. Also present were his parents and brothers and many other members of his family. We all joyfully received him as our confrère in the work of announcing the Kingdom from the charism of Marcellin. Brother Demetrio, after having greeted the many young people and friends who accompanied the renewals and the First Profession, stressed the meaning of religious consecration and of the religious vows; then Carlos, commenting on the readings, spoke about Mary’s vocation faced with her acceptance of the will of God. 

May the Lord of Glory, he who calls us to his service, strengthen him and encourage him to continue to journey along the path he has taken. Thank you Carli for your generous gift, thank you Mary because you continue to accompany the consecration of our young brothers. 

At this ceremony, Brothers Jorge Arraztoa, Juan José Bernal, Pedro Chileno and Jorge Walder renewed their temporary vows. During the preceding retreat, Brother Diego Santiago renewed his vows. In the District of Paraguay, Brothers Luís Fernando Vega, Martien Flecha, Cesar Borja and Maximal Benitez renewed their vows during this month.

Our young brothers in temporary vows encourage us to renew out commitment of fidelity and to always keep our hearts young and simple for the Kingdom.

Brother Eduardo. 

Italy - 15/01/2007

New web site for the four Marist branches 
Perspectives on spirituality 
 “Marist Family. Perspectives on Spirituality”, that is the name of the new site of the Marist branches that has just been born on the 14th December 2006 in four languages. It is hoped that it becomes a site where we can communicate and exchange our respective ways of understanding Marist spirituality. 

The project was conceived during meetings of the Marist General Councils in Rome. To this effect, each Council chose one person to be responsible for it. From these meetings of the Marist General Councils, we have already had the publication of a book entitled “As Mary”, bilingual edition and in three languages, which gathers together the ten most important texts of each of the branches on the spirituality of the Marist family. Father J.B.Jolly introduces it in an article that you can read in the Marist site of France
For the General Council of the Marist Brothers, it is Brother Théoneste Kalisa who is the member of this committee. 

To have access to this site and to be able to contact the members of the Marist branches, the site will be animated from now on by four persons. It will be enriched by articles coming from lay Marists, Marist Missionary Sisters, Marist Sisters, Marist Fathers and Marist Brothers. The first published theme is entitled “Called to be Marist, what does this mean for me?” The next, for the month of June will have as its title, “Marists making a difference in the Church and the world.” Every semester, there will be a new theme. 

We rejoice in this new window that has opened so that the Marist work of the four branches can be better known in the world and we wish it a long life. 

Enter the web site 

Spain - 12/01/2007

II Provincial Chapter of Ibérica 
Moving forward with courage, audacity and hope! 
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From the 26th until the 30th December 2006 the II Provincial Chapter of Ibérica was held at Lardero (La Rioja). On the 26th, after having constituted the committee formed by the eldest and the youngest brother in the group and listened to the greeting of Brother Seán, present at the Chapter, the letter from the Superior was read in which he made public the re-election of Brother Samuel Holguín for another mandate of three years as Provincial of Ibérica. In the setting of this meeting, numerous brothers and friends celebrated the jubilees of Brother Jesús García Garayo and Jésus Leante, 50 years of religious consecration, Dionisio Pérez, Aquileo Manciles, Esteban Villalba and Cruz Bujanda, 60 years, and José González del Amo, 70.

The 27th started with the presentation of the six seculars invited to the Chapter: Marta and Xabier (Bilbao), Carlos and Julio César (Guadalajara), Maite, (Pamplona) and Octavio (Chamberí). We then consecrated a session to evaluating globally the three year period through the information of commissions, where we saw the richness of the activities that the brothers and laypeople of the Province realise daily.

During the morning of the 28th we studied the subjects proposed to the Chapter: vocation ministry, the Marist vocation, the conclusions of the Provincial Meeting of young people and the documents “Sueño y Tarea” as well as the vitality of communities. In the afternoon we analysed the document of educational centres as places of evangelisation and formation of their personnel. There were five lines of action that intertwined: evangelisation and education, the Marist identity met in the educational Project, the legal setting of centres, Provincial co-ordination which guarantees the cohesion and the good functioning through on-going formation, the processes of quality and pedagogical innovation. 

In the afternoon we reflected on the shared mission between brothers and laypeople, starting with a question: shared mission or shared work? The responses helped to clarify the doubts, the difficulties and the reticence and from that we asked for the audacity and enthusiasm to innovate, share and move forward together. The day finished with an analysis of the Provincial structure, done by Brother Samuel, highlighting the great work realised in the last three years to construct the Province of Ibérica. 

On the 29th, we studied the proposal of the master lines, on the basis of the enquiries made of the brothers and the laypeople. After the discussion and the votes, the four lines proposed to the new Council were: 

1. – Strengthen the vitality and the accompaniment of the brothers and the communities of the Province. 

2. – Strengthen the evangelising aspect of our works with a special sensitivity towards the most impoverished young people. 

3. - Deepen (intensify) the life and shared mission between brothers and laypeople.

4. – Intensify and accompany the vocation process through educational and ministry campaigns where we are present. 

And then the assembly suggested some strategies to apply these lines of action. 

The afternoon was consecrated to the study of the Regulation for the III Provincial Chapter and the Rules of the Province. Then we passed onto the election of the seven Councillors for this three year period. Thus, Brothers Ambrosio Alonso, Moisés Alonso, Alfonso Fernández, Abel Muñoz, Alberto Oribe, José Luis Santamaría and Ernesto Tendero will accompany Brother Samuel.

The II Provincial Chapter, that same evening, finished with a speech by Brother Seán, who thanked the Province for its generosity, in economic aid as in the offer of brothers, and insisted on important subjects including restructuring, vocation ministry, formation, Marist laity and mission. He urged those present to “build the future that God wants for everyone and for the Marist pathway of life” and to behave “in such a way that it could be said of the brothers and the laypeople of Ibérica that they are moving forward with courage, audacity and hope.” 

France - 12/01/2007

Province of L'Hermitage 
Provincial Marist Mission Assembly 
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Nearly one hundred people, brothers and laypeople, gathered at Notre Dame de l’Hermitage for the Provincial Assembly. This assembly was composed of participants having come from different countries composing the Province: Algeria, Catalonia (Spain), France, Greece, Hungary, Switzerland. Each country presented the different activities of its Administrative Unit through a power point display.

In the evening, a Mass presided over by the new bishop of Saint Etienne, Dominique Lebrun, brought together in La Valla all the participants and the villagers, having come to mark the 190th anniversary of the foundation of the Institute in this small village of Mont Pilat. 

It was a celebration marked by simplicity as was Marcellin’s foundation. The call to continue what he had started was the aim of our Assembly. To reflect how to live the heart of this passion that animated him and continue the mission adapted to the world of today. That is our challenge!

Video - WMV (3,5 MB) 

Spain - 11/01/2007

Provincial Mission Assembly 
Marist Province of Mediterránea 
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During the 27th, 28th and 29th December, the first Provincial Mission Assembly took place at Guardamar (Alicante). Seventy-five participants, (thirty-three brothers and forty-two laypeople) attended the assembly; a third of them came form the non Spanish speaking part of the Province (Italy, Lebanon and Syria). There were practically representatives from all the colleges which, in other times, sent delegates. Even though the Provincial Council launched this initiative, it was the Council of Works, a recent creation during the II Provincial Chapter celebrated last summer, who was in charge of leading the various works. 

At the beginning, each participant was given a basic document in which was found the reflections presented by different places of the Province. This document included two sections: “Our convictions” and “Our propositions or challenges in the future”, with a total of fifteen points to take into account. 

Brothers Manuel Jorques (Provincial), Juan Ignacio Poyatos (Education Delegate) and Pau Fornells (Director of the Bureau of the Laity) developed three proposed areas: “Challenges of the Province of Mediterránea in the light of the Marist Educational Mission”, “Presentation of a work document developed with local contributions” and “The document of the laity in the Marist Educational Mission.”

There were also meetings in groups and assemblies as well as experience boards. In effect, different experiences of mission in the Province were communicated: mixed communities of brothers and laypeople, distinct initiatives of solidarity, the Italian reality in the educational milieu, the District of West Africa, etc. … 

There were, fundamentally, two general objectives proposed: on one side, to reflect on our apostolate and the pastoral work that is carried out in the colleges and in non school works, and, on the other side, to bring our concerns and our proposals to the Marist International Mission Assembly which is to take place in Brazil. 

As well as the Brother Provincial and a part of his Council, all the members of the Council of Works were present. 

The ambiance experienced during these days was very close and, at the same time, open, even though there were participants from different countries speaking different languages. This required that the organisers seek the services of a team of translators for Spanish, Italian and French. 

Brother José Delgado Garcia 

Mexico - 10/01/2007

XIV Provincial Chapter of México Occidental 
With a treasure to share! 
The 22nd December 2006 marked the opening of our XIV Provincial Chapter, with seventy-three brothers, capitulants and observers, and ten lay observers who accompanied us during the entire Chapter in order to install Brother Victor Preciado as Provincial of México Occi-dental for a second mandate. We would like to highlight the presence of Brother Antonio Ra-malho, General Councillor, throughout the works of the Chapter. 

The morning of the first day was consecrated to the presentation and to the study of the Activ-ity Report for the three year period 2003-2006. The reactions to the report of the Provincial were, in general, of approval and gratitude for the work realised by many people during the three years of management by Brother Victor and his Council. The invitation was extended to all to distribute the tasks of the Province, sharing the responsibility of the animation of the Province with that of the Provincial and of his Council. 

During the afternoon of Friday 22nd, the work was centred on the analysis of priorities fixed by the preceding Provincial Chapter, in the aim of determining their utilisation for the new period of Provincial animation. A second task was to suggest a new priority to the Provincial and to his Council. 
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The first part of the morning of Saturday 23rd was consecrated to presenting the analysis of the priorities undertaken by the teams. All the teams approved the continuity of the four pri-orities fixed by the XIII Provincial Chapter, which are:

1. To revitalise our Communities so that they be spaces of fraternity, simplicity and evangelical life, in the service of the mission.

2. Human, spiritual, professional and doctrinal resourcing of the brothers for the ex-perience of their consecration.

3. To assure together, brothers and laypeople, the educational and evangelising quality of our works, with a clear social orientation (solidarity).

4. To renew our vocations ministry.

Finally, after a time of dialogue and voting by the capitulants, a fifth priority was defined: To make visible our preference for the poor by our presence and our commitment to them. 

The afternoon of Friday 22nd, during the Eucharistic Celebration, presided over by the Archbishop of Guadalajara, Cardinal Juan Sandoval, we finished the re-installation ceremony of Brother Victor Preciado as Provincial of México Occidental. After communion, a group of representatives from different sectors of the Province accompanied Brother Victor Preciado to the altar. Two Marist Brothers (one of the oldest and the youngest of the Province), a child, a young person and a lay collaborator read the letter in which Brother Seán Sammon, Superior General, appointed Brother Victor as Provincial for another three year period. 

Brother Antonio Ramalho, representative of the Brother Superior General, gave Brother Vic-tor an image of the Good Mother brought from Haiti, representing the gift that the Marist congregation has made of this mission of the Caribbean to our Province. 

After the Eucharistic Celebration, a festive dinner was celebrated, animated by the choir school of the Marist University of Guadalajara, composed by students from Marist colleges. 

The second day of the works of the XIV Provincial Chapter proceeded to the election of the new Provincial Councillors who are Javier López Godina, Manuel Franco, Luis Enrique Rod-riguez, Enrique Escobar, Oscar Becerra and Oscar Domínguez. 

The last task carried out during this time was the definition of the study subjects for the sec-ond period of sessions of the XIV Provincial Chapter: “the participation of laypeople in the Provincial Chapter” and “the updating of the norms of the Province.”

The XIV Provincial Chapter included the participation of ten lay collaborators from our works: José Luis Ochoa Hernández (Instituto Valladolid de Morelia, Michoacán), Eduardo López Martínez (Instituto México, Tijuana, B.C.), Pedro Orozco Torres (Colegio Cristóbal Columbus Primaria de Tepic, Nayarit), Margarita Bonilla Garay (Marist Animation Centre, (CAM) Guadalajara, Jalisco), Gerardo Ortiz Martínez (Instituto México de Ciudad Juarez, Chihuahua), Julio Enrique Segovia Sosa (Centro U. Montejo de Mérida, Yucatan), Luis Humberto Medrano M (Escuela Franco Guadalupe, de Monterrey, N.L.), Sergio Estrada Navarro (Colegio Morelos de Tepatitlán, Jalisco), Ramón Salcido Ruiz (Universidad Marista de Guadalajara, Jalisco) They were present during the chapter sessions as observers with the right of judging in the general commission and the parliamentary method and in the working in teams. Their presence and participation enriched the work of the Chapter, making the shared mission in our Province little by little a reality. 

Guatemala - 09/01/2007

Perpetual Profession in Guatemala 
A grateful América Central sings 
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The Province of América Central has gratefully experienced the joy of new professions. On the 29th November Brother Francisco Porres made his perpetual profession in Guatemala at the end of the retreat. On the 8th December, the feast of the Immaculate Conception of Mary, more than seventy-five brothers gathered in El Salvador to thank God for the blessing that he had given with the first profession of two new brothers: Juan Carlos and Alexandre. And on the 19th December, we were once more celebrating, this time at San Juan, Porto-Rico, when we were celebrating the perpetual profession of Brother Edgard López. God continues to act, continues to bless us and he asks us for a fidelity that is shown in the little details of each day. We thank our brothers for their generous response and promise them our support on their journey.    
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